The Lehmans in Puerto Rico





Greetings to you all in the name of Jesus!

So many things have happened since our last update! We wrapped up home service at the end of June. In mid-July, we headed to Houston, TX for the National Youth Gathering. Pastor Lehman was a presenter. He spoke about the mission in Puerto Rico and the various roles filled by our fellow missionaries on the PR mission team. Our kids were able to hang with other missionary kids from all over the world during the gathering. And we are thankful that we had the opportunity to meet and reconnect with some fellow missionaries. After the gathering, we finally returned to our home in PR. We were so happy to be back in our house...but this was short lived! Two weeks later we were traveling again. We joined our fellow Latin America and Caribbean missionaries at our yearly conference in the Dominican Republic. What a great joy it was to be together with everyone again. We enjoyed educational sessions, daily worship and fellowship in the afternoons/evenings. We are always so thankful and refreshed after this time together. Now, back in Puerto Rico, things are back to normal. We had our monthly Taller (educational Saturday) last week. Pastor Lehman taught on the 5th Article of the Augsburg Confession. We had many great discussions in the 2 hours of study, and the lunch after class. The kids have started school and are participating in local sports. Noah and Jonah are playing at a local soccer club. Abigail is playing volleyball for the first time. So far, they are enjoying both. Thank you for continuing to pray for us and the people of Puerto Rico! We had a wonderfully happy homecoming with the Congregation in Ponce. God has truly continued to bless our family through PR church family. We're so happy to be back on the island!

Contact and Support Pastor Lehman

Old Newsletters:

staticadventures.wordpress.com

Email:

adam.lehman@lcms.org **LCMS Giving Page:**

lcms.org/lehman

Mission Central Page:

missioncentral.us/lehman

You may support our work with a tax-deductible gift on my Giving Page (listed above), or with a check payable to "The Lutheran Church—Missouri Synod." Be sure to include "Lehman-Puerto Rico" on the memo line, and send to:

> **Mission Central**, 40718 Highway E-16 Mapleton, Iowa 51034

A Page of Pictures



We were recognized at the LAC Conference for serving 7 years on the mission field (Along with the Maita family)



LAC group photo at Regional Conference



LCMS Missionary group photo



Pastor Lehman presenting about life on the mission field at the National Youth Gathering.